

April 24, 2017

Dear Resident

RE: 2017 Parking Program 130 Balm Beach Road West Tinv. Ontario L0L 2J0 (705) 526-4204 1-866-939-8469 FAX (705) 526-2372 www.tiny.ca

Through its community-based Strategic Plan (2015-2020), the Township of Tiny Council is committed to improving the beach enjoyment experience in Tiny. A key component of this commitment is the development and implementation of a parking strategy that will achieve a balance between beach parking and resident/visitor use of municipally owned beaches and parks. Based on the success of the 2016 Pilot Parking Strategy, the following changes have been approved by Council for the 2017 season:

Parking along the western shoreline of the Township will only be allowed by Permit or at the Township's major beach parks through Pay and Display:

- 1. Permit Parking is now in effect along the Township's western shoreline (as shown on the attached map) effective May 15, 2017. This eliminates all previous free/open parking spaces along the western shoreline of the Township. Seasonal Permits are available at the Township Office. Residents can purchase a maximum of two seasonal permits per household (\$15.00 each, plus HST with proof of residency required) with a limited number of permits (150) being made available to non-residents living in the municipalities of Tay, Penetanguishene, Midland and Springwater (\$100.00 each, plus HST).
- 2 Pay Parking is available at the Five Major Beach Parks along the western shoreline (Woodland Beach, Bluewater Beach, Jackson Park, Balm Beach and Lafontaine Beach). New Pay and Display parking locations will be installed for the 2017 season at Bluewater Beach along Trew Avenue, Concession 5 West and Lafontaine Beach.

A limited number of **Special Occasion Parking** permits are available to residents and Townshipbased organizations. Please contact the Township for details. Parking permit holders may park in Pay & Display parking spaces without charge by displaying their parking permit. Summer Parking Enforcement will commence May 15th, 2017.

For complete details on these parking changes or information on how you can provide comment, please visit the Township-Wide Parking Strategies Initiatives webpage at www.tiny.ca.

Council welcomes your feedback or recommendations to improve our Township of Tiny parking systems. Comments can be sent by letter or email as noted below. Please include your name and address on your correspondence as well as permission to release your details on the public agenda. All comments will be consolidated for Council review in the fall of 2017.

Comments to:

By letter: Township of Tiny

Attention: 2017 Parking Strategy 130 Balm Beach Road West Tiny, Ontario, L0L 2J0

By email: 2017parkingstrategy@tiny.ca

For information contact: Steven Harvey, Chief Municipal Law Enforcement Officer 705-526-4204 sharvey@tiny.ca

Appendix 1 2017 Open Parking conversion to Permit Parking Illustration of Expansion Area

